
The Green Sheet 

For Sale: 
Porta-Lift aluminum Boat lift  -  new – assem-

bled   $750.00 BO 

Two Tv’s: 

One Admiral color   19” 

One Magnavox  color 19”  work great   $75.00 each 

GE 9.5 cubic ft. Refrigerator   good condition   $50.00

   

Cindy   743-4117 

Volunteer Opportunities 

There are many more who help with each of these programs. As you can see it takes an enor-

mous effort by many people to have the success we have enjoyed. This effort made us the 

“Association of the Year” Please consider some way you can help and call someone on the 

Board to find out more. (Numbers in brackets are approximate) 

Co-Presidents (2)                                                           

Vice President (1) 

Treasurer (1) 

Secretary (1) 

Lake Reps (20) 

Communications Chair (1) 

Web Master (1) 

Directory (1) 

Newsletter Editor (1) 

BLCA Database (1) 

Meeting Signs (1) 

Sunshine Mailings (1) 

Events & Programs (1) 

Neighborhood Watch Chair (1) 

Neighborhood Watch Hosts (12) 

BLCA Picnic (4) 

Palmer Day Float (1) 

Garage Sale (1) 

July 4th Boat Parade (2) 

Highway 25 Clean-up [15] 

Spring/Fall/Winter Events (3) 

Membership Development Chair (1) 

Welcome Walkers 

Nominating Committee (3) 

June Door to Door Membership Drive [15]  

assuming all board members help out 

Fund Raising Chair (1) 

Grants & Donations (1) 

Vegetation Donations Chair [1] 

Brat Sales (20) 

Palmer Day Food Booth (20) 

Healthy Lakes (2) 

Water Quality Programs  [10] 

Conservation Projects  [30] 

Zoning (1) 

Palmer Township Meetings (1) 

Education Chair (1) 

By Laws (1) 

Total volunteers for these activities:   175 

Remember, ads are free to BLCA Members.   
Get your information to Carol Kufner at 743-3753  

before the 20th of the month. 
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Mark your calendars for this year’s 

BLCA Annual Garage Sale!  



This We Remember… 

Here is the third in the series of articles featuring stories of people who live around the lakes. In this 

issue we feature George and Barb Kydd. 

Driving to the lake for the weekend is a common experience for many Minnesotans.   The Kydds, tired 

of driving up to the “Range” for weekends, started looking closer to home for lake property.  Barb was 

teaching school in Minneapolis, George working at Honeywell.  Newlyweds in 1953, they responded to 

a newspaper ad for newly plotted land on Briggs Lake.  They found two fifty foot lots, and thus began 

their lake and building experiences. 
 

The fall and winter of 1953 were mild, allowing them to spend weekends in a tent clearing their land of 

brush and fallen trees.   Like many other new lake property owners, the first structure they built was a 

6 X 8 “one holer,” which in addition to its intended use also served to store shovels, saws, axes, rakes 

and other needed tools.  Their plan:  a walk-out basement that could be added to in stages. 
 

After a brief discussion with a contractor working on a close-by lot, George, always confident, decided 

to build the basement himself.  At the cement block store he began figuring out what and how much he 

would need of the right materials to build his basement.  The sales person, realizing George knew  

nothing about cement work, did him a favor:  he referred George to a contractor friend who knew one of 

George's relatives.   That lead to a very good quote, which they accepted, and the work was done  

quickly and to their satisfaction. 
 

Early on the Kydds had no electricity, but it soon came from Anoka Electric.  George had been laid off 

in May and was supposed to be looking for a job while Barb continued teaching.  Construction  

continued, mostly on weekends, George sawing boards by hand and pounding nails to enclose the  

basement.  Prior to the cement being poured for the floor,  a tarp served as their door.  Several times 

upon their arrival from Minneapolis they would find sheep from the nursing home in their basement, 

seeking shade from the sun.  According to George, “They used the sheep to keep the grass down and 

didn't build a fence until people complained.” 
 

As other cabins were being completed, and water skiing was becoming popular, they could count 19 

speedboats in the bay pulling skiers, which lead to the “Speedboat Bay” designation.  The Kydds were 

the only pontoon owners.  “Today, if you cruise the bay, you will see 18 or 19 pontoons either fishing 

or tied up.  We don't have our pontoon anymore, but we have a speedboat.” 
 

Barb's fondest memories are all about children:  theirs and the many neighborhood kids who would 

come to their naturally sandy beach to swim and hang out.  For George, he spent many weekends over 

20 years building and remodeling.  Because there was not a lot of time to get to know people, he fondly 

remembers the pancake breakfasts at the Smiths on the north end of Lake Julia.  Kydds had their pon-

toon, with a “crummy, crummy motor.”  The motor would often stop about the time they hit the channel 

on their way back to Speedboat Bay, and they would get out and pull the pontoon back home.  That, of 

course, was before the Briggs Lake Improvement Association dredged the channel.  That's a story for 

another time. 
 

Water quality, according to George, was good at the time.  One good indicator:  they could see the  

bottom.  The biggest change they see now is the growth in cabins and homes around the lakes and poor 

water quality. 
 

Barb's one wish for the lakes:  “Get the water quality back to the way it used to be.  So you can see the 

bottom again.  And bring the lake level up about 5 inches to the way it used to be.”  George, of course, 

is all for improved water quality.  And his one wish: having a nice, quiet bed and breakfast on High 

Point. 


